REDACTED

From: Young, Hunter <Young.Hunter@epa.gov>

Sent: Thursday, July 6, 2023 1:23 PM

To: Jen Mott <jmott@anchorgea.com>; Bob Wyatt <rjw@nwnatural.com>

Cc: Peterson, Lance <petersonle@cdmsmith.com>; Ryan Barth <rbarth@anchorgea.com>; Patricia
Dost <pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>; Art Leskowich (Arthur.F.Leskowich@usace.army.mil)
<arthur.f.leskowich@usace.army.mil>; Nik Bacher <nbacher@anchorgea.com>; Natalie Lynch
<nlynch@anchorgea.com>; Delaney Peterson <dpeterson@anchorgea.com>

Subject: RE: US Moorings Second Phase PDI - FCR Form #3

All,

FCR#3 is approved. Thank you,

Hunter Young
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region 10 - Oregon Operations Office

Young.Hunter@epa.gov
(503)-326-5020

From: Jen Mott <jmott@anchorgea.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 29, 2023 8:02 AM

To: Young, Hunter <Young.Hunter@epa.gov>

Cc: Peterson, Lance <petersonle@cdmsmith.com>; riw@nwnatural.com; rbarth@anchorgea.com;
pdost@pearllegalgroup.com; Art Leskowich (Arthur.F.leskowich@usace.army.mil)
<arthur.f.leskowich@usace.army.mil>; Nik Bacher <nbacher@anchorgea.com>; Natalie Lynch
<nlynch@anchorgea.com>; Delaney Peterson <dpeterson@anchorgea.com>

Subject: US Moorings Second Phase PDI - FCR Form #3

Hunter,
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Attached for your review and comment please find Field Change Request (FCR) Form #3 for the
US Moorings Second Phase PDI. This FCR requests elimination of an accidental inclusion of bulk
density analysis of surface and subsurface sediment in the Second Phase Pre-Design
Investigation Quality Assurance Project Plan. This analysis has no identified remedial design data
use and was not included in the Gasco Sediments Site and B1 Navigation Channel Project Areas.
Please let us know if you have any questions during your review.

Please note that due to 1) limited recovery at some core locations and associated multiple
collection attempts, 2) additional time attempting to collect cores that were obstructed by
Advance American Construction (AAC) marine equipment, and 3) limited marine sampling
contractor availability, we were unable to complete the second phase PDI. We will remobilize to
complete sampling at the 6 remaining core locations, including one location that was
continuously obstructed by the AAC equipment, when the marine contractor is available in the
next few months. We will coordinate the sampling schedule with CDM Smith.

Please contact Ryan with any questions.

Jen Mott

Project Coordinator
Anchor QEA, LLC

jmott@anchorgea.com
6720 S Macadam Ave, Suite 300, Portland, OR 97219

(503) 972-5014
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